
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

16 April 2024 

Excellency, 

Further to my letters dated 26 January and 9 April 2024, I have the honor to enclose 

herewith the final program of the High-level event to commemorate the tenth anniversary of the 

adoption of the outcome document of the high-level plenary meeting of the General Assembly 
known as the World Conference on Indigenous Peoples, to be held on Wednesday, 17 April 2024 

at 3 p.m., in the General Assembly Hall, at the United Nations Headquarters in New York. 

For additional information, your Office may contact Ms. Isabel Avomo Sima, Senior 
Adviser at my Office, by email isabel.avomosima@un.org. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

A 

Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


